


























































Colophon:

This document was produced as an experiment to see how feasable it is to
produce PDF files by scanning the archival microfiche of society minutes created
by IEEE. For SSIT, there is a three inch stack of these containing minutes from
1972 on. Each microfiche has room for 14 typescript pages across by 5 pages
down, although most contain fewer pages.

Scanning was done by a Visioneer “OneTouch 9320” scanner. The microfiche
was scanned as if a black and white 35mm transparancy. This was done by
positioning 3 pages on the fiche over the scan area at a time. The parameters for
scanning were: 6400 dpi, contrast adjusted to 100 (the maximum) brightness set
to -40.

The scanner claims to have 6400 x 3200 optical resolution. However, raw scans
at this resolution are not sharp at all. Perhaps a different scanner at a
comparable resolution would be sharper.

Images were processed using Photoshop: first the gray levels were inverted,
then the image was adjusted using “curves”. Unsharp masking was applied 3 to 5
times to sharpen the fuzzy image. This is an absolutly crucial step. The
parameters for unsharp masking were: 72%, radius 5.8, threshold 0. Following
this step, “levels” was used to brighten the image. The individual pages were
cropped from the original scan, and the size of the document was then adjusted
to 8.5” by 11” and 200 dots per inch.

After the individual pages were produced, Adobe Acrobat 5.0 was used to
produce the PDF file.

This was all very tedious, and this one fiche took hours to do. My conclusion is
that converting the fiche to PDF files is not feasable, at least not with a $120
scanner.  There are professional services that do this, but they charge a great
deal of money.
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